Richard Sherman 27858 Tampa Ave. Hayward, Calif. 5 May 1960

Erik Osbun 2818 Montgomery Dr. Santa Rosa, Calif.

Dear Erik,

It was good to hear from you again. I was surprised and disappointed that you were not able to play in this year's Expert Tournament at the Oakland Y. If you want the games played in the 1960 event, it will cost you \$1.50 because the games are to be published in the form of a Tournament Book under the supervision of G.K. I expect to have the book ready for distribution in a couple of months. Perhaps you would be interested in annotating a few games before publication.

I am happy to be able to comply with your request for games from the First Expert Tournament. I was able to find 18 of them in my files. If you have other games from this tournament that I have not included, I would appreciate your effort in returning them with the rest.

Yours truly,